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The Tynong Tabloid is very fortunate to have the following sponsors 

support us with the production and distribution of our community 

newsletter. We would like to express our sincere gratitude for their 

ongoing support to make the Tynong Tabloid a great community 

resource.. Contact us at tyntabloid@hotmail.com or visit  

https://tynongprogressassoc.wixsite.com/tynongtabloid/publications  

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 
Our community acknowledges the Bunurong and Wurundjeri people, the 

traditional owners of this land, who have walked upon and cared for it for 
thousands of years. We acknowledge the continued deep spiritual attachment 

and relationship of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to this 
country and commit ourselves to the ongoing journey of Reconciliation.  

https://tynongprogressassoc.wixsite.com/tynongtabloid/publications


Tynong Tabloid—March 2025 

3  

 

Get social with Tynong Progress Association on 
Instagram and Facebook! 

Follow us at the below profiles: 

Bang a gong for someone in Tynong! 

This month’s shout out is to EVERYONE in the community for their 

generosity… we’ve had amazing support of our Fire Brigade sausage 

sizzle on election day, incredible donations to our Infant Welfare 

Centre renovations, and fantastic donations to the Good Friday Appeal 

in Tynong. 

Let us know who you’d like to shout out to in Tynong! 

 

New soft fall has been installed in the playground—go check it out! 
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In case of emergency, ring  000 

 

 

 

 

 The Fire Danger Period Ended At Midnight  

April 30th.  

Before Burning Off Check Cardinia Council By-Laws 

Before lighting a burn off : 

• Check Council By Laws for restrictions on burning in certain areas, or if a permit is required. 

• Check the weather forecast for expected wind speed 

• Inform your neighbours. 

• Register your burn with E.S.T.A on1800 668 511 

• Have fire fighting equipment on hand. 

• Clear around your pile. 

As the weather gets cooler heaters will start to be used and electric blankets will be taken out of 

storage, So before using solid fuel heaters ensure that the flue or chimney is clean and in good 

repair, and that gas heaters have been serviced and electric heaters checked for damage before 

use. Electric blankets should also be carefully inspected before use and if in doubt do not use it. 

Meet George. As you can see he is raring to go. 

He is just waiting for the pager message to jump 

into action. No matter the emergency he will be 

ready! And    Cally, a hard working support team   

member (Cally is Boss), after all she is a female! 

Feel that you could be like George? Ready to help the 

community in an emergency? 

You can be. The Tynong Fire Brigade is recruiting now. We 

are looking for Fire Fighters and Support Team Members. 

Don’t wait for the bad fire or other emergency and then 

wish you could help. Join NOW and be ready.  

We do a lot of things that you are probably not aware of  

so there are many roles to be filled. Just call in and see us 

Sunday mornings or Monday evenings we are at the Fire 

Station or give us a call on 0412 431 684 

P.S. The Brigade, both firefighters support team, has both 

male and female members, 

The brigade continues to very busy with an    

average of three calls a week and training that 

is non-stop, 

With winter nights upon us a lot of training will 

move to indoors .so we will not be out and 

about quite as much, but that does not mean 

that we are slacking off. We want to be ready, 

and well trained, for any emergency 
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DINO’S WORK BOOTS ARE COATED IN MUD, BUT HIS TRUCKS AND MACHINES ARE GLEAMING PRISTINE IN THE SUN. DINO 

PREFERS TO KEEP WORK CLOSE TO HOME, HELPING NEIGHBOURS AND FARMERS FROM MARYKNOLL AND SURROUNDS. HIS 

EXPERTISE IN EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION WORK IS FROM OVER 37 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE.  

OUR SERVICES INCLUDE SITE CUTS AND FILL, LASER LEVELING, ROCK AND SOIL SPREADING, SHED FLOORS, TENNIS COURTS, 

DRIVEWAYS, FARM TRACKS, ACCESS ROADS, DAMS, DRILLING FOOT HOLES, TREE STUMPS, MOVING HEAVY ROCK, DRAINAGE, 

FIRE BREAKS, ANIMAL BURIALS, ETC. .  

MACHINES TO DO EVERY JOB YOU MAY NEED. NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG. PLEASE CALL  DINO  FOR FREE QUOTE OR 

ADVICE. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEET THE TEAM AT CLAY EXCAVATING P/L  

DINO (Prop)    TEENA (Accounts)   FREDDY (Dino’s right-hand man)   
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Very Good Friday Appeal—Thank You Tynong 

Tynong’s Good Friday Appeal brought the community 

out in force on a sunny Autumn Friday for our now-

famous coin line and of course a hotly contested 

raffle.  

Thank you to all our generous donors, coin liner-uppers 

and raffle ticket buyers we were delighted to achieve 

$13,285 for the Royal Children’s Hospital. The Good 

Friday Appeal in 2025 raised over $23 million, which 

this year will go towards regional paediatric health 

services (check out goodfridayappeal.com.au for 

information on where the donations will go).  

 

Congratulations to our 

raffle winners: 1st 

Karen & Peter | 2nd 

Chris | 3rd Craig & 

Nicole  
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Democracy Sausage Receives Plenty of Votes 

It wouldn’t be election day without the Tynong Fire Brigade sausage sizzle and this year’s 

Federal Election was no exception. Voters of all persuasion agreed on one thing and that 

was a thumbs up for the BBQ volunteers. 

Thanks to everyone who supported the fire brigade and helped them raise over $600. 

Here are some fun facts from the Tynong polling station…(thanks to aec.gov.au) 

• 558 people voted at Tynong on election day 

• 31 of you voted informally! 

Below is a full breakdown of the voting at Tynong. 

Candidate Party Vote % Swing % 

HARDIMAN, Gregory Thomas Trumpet of Patriots 44 8.35 +6.20 

SPRINGFIELD, Jeff Australian Labor 102 19.35 +2.90 

MALHOTRA, Ron Family First 27 5.12 +5.12 

WOOD, Jason Liberal 239 45.35 -5.05 

LONGMUIR, Jamie The Greens 36 6.83 -0.91 

PANETTA, Leo Pauline Hanson's 
One Nation 

79 14.99 +3.75 
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Locally 

based in 

Cora Lynn 

Your Advertisement Would Fit Right In Here! 

Get in touch to advertise in the Tynong Tabloid, your local community publication. 

Rates and contact details on the back  
inside cover. 

We LOVE LOCAL BUSINESS 



Tynong Tabloid—March 2025 

11  

Rosie Batty Speaks at Garfield 

Rosie Batty’s story is a hard one for people to forget, not just for its unthinkable tragedy but 

also for the way she has been able to honour her son’s memory with her advocacy work 

around domestic violence. Garfield’s Mental Health Awareness Group invited Rosie to 

speak and  on a chilly night at the end of April over 200 people packed the Garfield Hall to 

hear her. She was a warm and humorous speaker, generously sharing her story, while 

offering practical and personal advice and guidance. After speaking about her journey 

over the 11 years since her son’s murder, she answered a slew of questions from the 

audience that ranged from the political to the personal. With wisdom and honesty, she 

made extremely relatable points out of her unimaginable grief. If  you get a chance to 

hear her speak, or read her book (titled Hope), it is well worth the time—thank you Rosie for 

sharing with our little community.  
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Thank you for the flowers 

“You don’t know how much you miss 

something until it’s gone” 

That was the case recently when the 

Tynong Progress Association and the 

Tynong Fire Brigade were to order their 

wreaths for the ANZAC Day service. For 

many years, we bought them from the 

fabulous ladies at Pakenham florist. Sadly, 

due to the inability to find new premises, 

the florist shop had to close. Thank you Alli 

and Lorraine and all the people who 

worked for you over the last however 

many years – you looked after us so well, 

we will miss you all. Lorraine bringing in the bicycle for the last time at the Pakenham Florist 

Scammer says Sorry  | Roman Kulkewycz 

Scrolling through my Facebook account recently my eye caught sight of a notice inserted by a multi 

millionaire woman who had won 552million dollars in a lottery and was generously giving a large portion of it 

away. All I had to do was apply and Bingo the money would be on its way!  

It was glaringly obvious that this was a very basic amateurish scam that should not fool anyone. So I decided 

to play along with her game. A golden rule is to never reveal any information about oneself or one’s account. 

She asked me for my address and phone number which I just made up to keep the game going. After some 

time she told me my parcel containing $665,000 would be delivered to me that afternoon. I replied with 

overflowing joy and gratitude. However for me to receive this parcel of money I had to pay a Courier delivery 

expenses of $300. 

Next I was instructed to go to the Post Office and buy $300 in Gift Cards to pay this delivery charge. I said I 

would be back home in 20 minutes with the Gift cards as I lived close to the Post Office. 

I had a cup of tea and watched the clock for half an hour to pass by then I messaged her again saying I was 

back. I was told to peel back a backing paper which would reveal a set of 16 numbers. I had to take a photo 

of these digits and send to her. I said that I didn’t have a camera, nor a mobile phone. I didn’t have any Gift 

cards either.  I also asked her why there was so much hassle if she was sending me $665,000 and here we 

were arguing over a miserly $300. That was it, she had no answer to this question. 

After giving her the imaginary “ numbers “ incorrectly several times, she became frustrated and there was 

anger in her voice. Then I said to her that if we were playing chess I had her checkmate ages ago. I told her 

the game was up! I asked her how good did she feel scamming people out of their money and did she sleep 

well at night? I kept humiliating her and she eventually caved in and said she was sorry. I asked her a series of 

questions and she reluctantly answered a couple only.  She told me that she lived in Nigeria and she was 21 

years old. She did not work for a syndicate or boss, but from home using a laptop computer. She claimed to 

have come from a broken home and to survive she had to resort to scamming. She claimed she never 

scammed people’s bank accounts, because this would be against her principles.  Some months she would 

not make any money and her most profitable victims were in USA due to the high value of the US Dollar. 

Canada was another fertile scamming country. 

As I asked her more questions she became uneasy and standoffish and eventually stopped replying to me 

altogether. 

However her parting words to me were that should I encounter something that I might suspect be a scam, to 

let her know the details and she would advise me whether it was a scam or not. Go figure!  
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Dandenong Christmas Tree 
Farm 

 

336 Brown Road, Officer, VIC, Australia, 3809 

1300 655 652 

info@dandenongchristmastreefarm.com.au 

http://
www.dandenongchristmastreefarm.com.au/ 
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THE TYNONG HALL HISTORY | Gladys Quigley and Denise Davidson 

The Tynong Hall was built in 1928 (I believe). The original hall 

was built in 1887 as it was in receipt of government grants in 

the years 1887, 1888 and 1889. 

At this stage there was no kitchen attached to the hall. The 

first state school building was moved from Tynong Road 

where St Thomas Aquinas school is now, to a position 

behind the hall. It was a three roomed building and the 

smaller room was the kitchen, which also had an open 

fireplace. A small room off the main room was used as a 

Baby Health Centre until the new building was built next 

door, which is where it still is today. There were toilets 

(thunder boxes) situated near the building. The third room 

was the supper room.  

The hall was used for badminton, dances, concerts, the picture theatre, talent quests, State School, Christmas parties, 

meetings, CWA kitchen teas and parties. During the early 1950s the hall committee held very successful fortnightly dances 

and euchre nights, Sunday School and Church of England meetings. One highlight of this time was a Debutante Ball (I 

have a photo of the ball), the only one ever held in the hall. Like the fortnightly dances, there was standing room only. 

A substantial amount of money was raised, enough in fact, to build a new kitchen attached to the main hall. The old 

supper room was removed from behind the hall (but not the toilets) and was eventually located to the Old Gipps Town at 

Moe, where it still is today. 

During the 1950s, there was a cinema and external steps up to the projector room was situated on the outside of the hall 

near the double front doors. Inside the foyer was a ticket box which had a selling window to purchase tickets. 

A badminton court was painted in the early 1950s with A, B and C grade competition playing in West Gippsland 

Badminton Association. Many a happy and long night was spent around the open fire in the supper room after the games 

were over. 

In 1959, during a very windy August night, the hall was “blown off its foundations”. 

By 1961 it was reblocked and had big supports built on each side of the hall so that it would not occur again. Late in 1961 

it was once again open for public use. 

Another amazing event took place in 1965 when there was a “Back to Tynong” celebration held in the hall. It was a very 

popular event with a large committee of locals helping to organize the entertainment and sit down, two-course meal. The 

committee held dances on the first Saturday of every month as well as Cup Eve Ball, prior to Cup Day. These were very 

successful and gave the Hall Committee funds that could be put into the maintenance and taking care of the hall. 

The toilet block was built in 1981 and the whole hall ceiling was replaced in 1982. Gas heaters and lighting were installed in 

1994 to both the hall and supper room. Heaters in the mail hall still operate today. 

In 1998, the hall was reblocked again and the external walls replaced. The stays that were put up in 1961 after the hall 

blew over, were removed. This work was completed by the committee, with the assistance of Corrective Services of 

Victoria. Each weekend a team of workers with a supervisor would arrive by bus and complete community hours as per 

their court instructions. The committee would provide lunch with a BBQ. The replacement of the walls took several months, 

and these boards are the ones still on the hall today. 

The extension of the toilet block was added to the main hall in the 1990s as well as the concreting of the car park, 

replacing the sand car park which required maintenance. 

The Hall Committee was still very active with the monthly dances and continued to raise money, putting funds back into 

the hall. 

In the 2000s a mural, depicting a scene at the original Tynong quarry, was painted on the stage wall. A new fridge and 

stove were purchased in 2005. The disabled toilet and ramp were built in 2006. The hall floors were sanded and polished in 

2007, followed by planting the external garden and new fencing. 2009 saw the completion of the Honour Board. 

Sewerage was connected in 2010, followed by painting of the internal walls and replacement of bench tops in the 

kitchen in 2011. And in 2013, air conditioning was installed in the supper room. 

This is a history as we remember, having been involved with the Hall Committee for many years. 
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‘From boy to Veteran’ | Terrence Reeves 

 

In 2003, at the age of eighteen, 

I stood at the crossroads, unsure of my 

scene. 

My Grandpa, an army man, held stories 

deep, 

Though he rarely spoke, those secrets I’d 

keep. 

 

Before I knew it, I flew from Brisbane to 

Melbourne’s embrace, 

On a bus, I looked around, wondering, “Is 

this really my place?” 

The air was thick with silence as night began 

to fall, 

Arriving at HMAS Cerberus, my heart 

echoed a call. 

 

We had our haircuts, our uniforms new but 

not neat, 

Showed our racks, and our first navy meal 

ready to eat. 

Not based on looks, but by orders we 

marched, 

What we did felt awkward; our arms flailed, 

unstarched. 

 

But over time, that little squad grew strong, 

We became a family, where each of us 

belonged. 

Amongst us were boatswains, tradesmen, 

and chefs, 

Each day we dressed alike, united in our 

quests. 

 

Excited yet scared, my first posting was to 

sea, 

Why the Navy? I’d barely been on a boat as 

a child, I was wild and free. 

Yet there I stood at the gangway, blue 

duffle bag in hand, 

Knees shaking with nerves, unsure of my 

stand. 

 

I never forgot my first Navy family; now it was 

time to learn, 

New guys have the top rack; there wasn’t 

much room to turn. 

Morning came, I jumped from my rack 

straight into a mob, 

Forty-five sailors vying for three toilets—what 

a job! 

 

As the months at sea passed, the horizons 

grew wide, 

The bed may be small, but the adventure 

was my guide. 

Sailors are known for tattoos, I now had 

many in places I could not hide, 

My parents might’ve frowned, but they took 

it in their stride. 

 

 

 

 

Then came ashore posting; good times filled 

the air, 

Yet something felt missing, a void I couldn’t 

bear. 

My sea legs settled, and I laughed with 

mates over beers, 

But soon a posting to war loomed, which 

pricked up my ears. 

 

Now that I wasn’t that nervous boy, I 

embraced what lay ahead, 

After months of training, bad news came, 

heavy with dread. 

Before we sailed, my captain called me, his 

voice sombre and low, 

“Your Grandpa has died; you must return, 

go.” 

 

I made it back for the funeral, then flew 

straight back to the ship, 

Off we sailed through the heads, got 

ammunition on our trip. 

This was the longest deployment, facing the 

unknown, 

Every sailor aboard stood ready, prepared, 

and grown. 

 

Each night, the sky was a canvas of chaos lit 

with fire fight, 

Unsettled, as danger lurked, always ready to 

ignite. 

In a warzone we lived, our enemy bold and 

sly, 

With ammunition at the ready, we were 

prepared to let it fly. 

 

The time came to depart, to return home at 

last, 

Berthed beside a sea of family, a moment 

unsurpassed. 

Everyone rushed off the ship; I saw my mum 

and dad, 

Yet something held me back; a strange mix 

of joy and sad. 

 

Six years had passed, the question arose, 

“Will you sign back on?” 

I pondered deeply, reflecting on battles 

fought and won. 

With the GFC in full swing, Dad urged, “Stay 

a little longer, son.” 

So do I jump on the next ship back to war or 

seek a patrol boat run? 

 

Soon enough, I found myself in Darwin’s 

sweltering heat, 

Patrol boats felt different, a new challenge 

to greet. 

With a crew so small, we bonded tight and 

true, 

It wasn’t all games and laughs; we had 

water borders to pursue. 

 

Then I posted to Cairns, back to sea again, 

the life I chose to embrace, 

But beneath the surface, I had an urge to 

seek space. 

The ten-year mark passed, with discharge 

papers in hand, 

I ventured to work on an oil rig, the sea still 

my command. 

 

So here lies the tale of this veteran today, 

I often get asked, “Would you choose this 

path again?” they say. 

The answer is simple, the skills I learned, the 

places I’ve seen, 

The mates I made, who still stand with me 

keen. 

 

Deep down, I know I wouldn’t be who I am 

today, 

Without the joy and the pain woven into my 

way. 

This is my story on days such as today, 

As we lay our wreaths in honour, with 

gratitude on display. 

Terrence Reeves reciting his poem on 

ANZAC Day at Tynong 
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ANZAC Day at Tynong 

The Tynong Fire Brigade and Progress Association held an Anzac Day Service at the Cenotaph on Railway 

Avenue at 10.30am. It was well supported by the local community with many young families attending. Fire 

Brigade captain David Glazzard led the proceedings and thanked those who attended the service. On 

behalf of the community he paid our respects and to remember and acknowledge our armed services 

country men and women who served and still serve and to commemorate the 110th landing of Gallipoli. Mrs 

Gladys Quigley led The Lord’s Prayer. Graeme Moore spoke briefly about the birth of Anzac Day and read a 

new poem ‘On this Hallowed Day’ by Stewart Elliot. 

Nar Nar Goon RSL President Terrence Reeves gave a short talk on his experience serving in the Royal 

Australian Navy a gave a special and moving presentation of a poem he wrote called ‘From Boy to Veteran’. 

Visitors laid wreaths and the Last Post was played. Tracey Garick cited The Ode. The New Zealand and 

Australian National Anthems were sung. Visitors then enjoyed morning tea provided by the Tynong Progress 

Association as they reminisced.  
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POSH Opportunity Shop  
8 Main St, Nar Nar Goon 

 
Household items, books, toys, clothes and footwear 

and so much more 
Come and visit the friendly volunteers and shop for a 

bargain. 
Donations are welcome during opening hours only. 
Clothing to be clean, in good condition and not too 

heavy to handle 
New volunteers are always welcome 

Contact: Genevieve Shallard 0404 696 333 or Thelma 
Slade 0400 546 676 for all enquiries 

Supporting the Nar Nar Goon and Tynong CFA 
Like us on Facebook 

 
<<< Dish and Air Care Recycling available now at 

POSH! 



Tynong Tabloid—March 2025 

19  



Tynong Tabloid—March 2025 

20  



Tynong Tabloid—March 2025 

21  

Tynong North Friday Group | Kaye Howells 
The Tynong North Friday Group continues to meet at the Tynong North Meeting Rooms each Friday at 10am. 

We are a group of mostly older ladies that have meeting for over 30 years. In the past our activities have been 

many and varied with walking and garden groups, book groups, guest speakers, outings and many activities. 

 

As age has caught up with most of us, morning tea and socializing is high on the agenda of our now much 

smaller group. Checking out the cooking talent of our members who provide morning tea is also an 

adventure. We now try to include activities to stimulate our minds and bodies. We doubt we would get far 

on  ‘The Chase’. We also include the odd outing to Granite Café in Tynong or a show at The West Gippsland 

Art Centre.  Art and craft are attempted and displayed during the year, with some success at the Bunyip 

Show recently. Anny won first prize in Senior Citizens craft with a lovely blue and white embroidered 

patchwork wall hanging while Kaye took out most successful exhibitor in the Pavillion. 

 

But most of all we have fun. New members are most welcome. 

Anny’s patchwork 

Best Preserves Bunyip Show Crab Apple Jelly 

Playing quoits 

Kaye receives the Perpetual Trophy for Most Successful 

Exhibitor 

Playing Phase 10 with Gladys, Anny, Lauren and Marion 
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Service type Business name Contact 

Equine veterinary services Cannibal Creek Equine Veterinary 

Services 

0472 628 953 

facebook.com/cannibalcreekequine 

Farm fresh produce Auyea Farm (03) 9086 3788 

www.auyea.com.au 

Fencing Phoenix Rural Fencing Paul Knight 0448 818 503 

Firewood Brendon’s Firewood Brendon 0437 192 402 

Firewood Enviroqube Paul 0438 840 908 

Gift shop The Spirit Orb 61 Nar Nar Goon Longwarry Rd, Garfield 

0486 010 163 

thespiritorb@gmail.com 

Jewellery and homewares Jo Jo’s Earrings and Homewares jojosearringsandhomewares.com.au 

Mechanical repair JPT Autos 0404 060 118 

6-8 Bunyip Modella Road 

Bunyip 

Mobile DJ Progressive Entertainment Colin Lafrank 

0414 579 662 

progressive_dj@hotmail.com 

www.progressiveentertainment.com.au 

Multimedia services (Photography, 

video production and web design) 

Vantage Multimedia Brian Hughes 

create@vantagemultimedia.com.au  

0498 111 255 

www.vantagemultimedia.com.au  

Tynong North 

Opportunity shop POSH Opportunity Shop 8 Main Street, Nar Nar Goon 

0404 696 333 

Plumber and gas fitter 00Plumbing John Flanagan 0412 028 585 

00plumb@gmail.com 

Sliding door repairs All Sliding Door Repairs 

Melbourne 

0438 538 244 info@asdrm.com.au 

www.allslidingdoorsrepairsmelbourne.com.au 

Cora Lynn 

Travel agency  - domestic and 

international travel 

Connected Travel Marissa Spinks 0405 289 773 

marissa@connectedtravel.com.au 

www.connectedtravel.com.au 

Winery, cellar door and restaurant Cannibal Creek  260 Tynong North Rd, Tynong North 

(03) 5942 8380/0438 518 506 

wine@cannibalcreek.com.au 

Get Behind Our Businesses—Tynong & Surrounds Directory 

http://www.vantagemultimedia.com.au/


Tynong Tabloid—March 2025 

23  

Get Behind Our Businesses—Tynong & Surrounds Directory 
Service type Business name Contact 

Accountant AccountantSmart 290 Tynong North Rd, Tynong North 

(03) 9995 9436 

info@accountantSMART.com.au 

www.accountantSMART.com.au 

Arborist (Tree care) Tree Designs Matt 0400 645 606 

matt@treedesigns.com.au 

Arborist Davidson’s Tree Services Brendan 0477 117 774 

tynongtrees@gmail.com 

Auto mechanical repairs and service 

and tyres 

Bunyip Tyre Service 12 Bunyip-Modella Road, Bunyip 

5629 6100/0407 879 443 

info@bunyiptyres.com 

Bank Community Bank Bunyip & District  18 Main Street, Bunyip 

(03) 5629 6091 

Builders RAW Building Group Rod Hall 

0473 233 509 

rod@rawbg.com.au 

Builders Willarn Constructions  Craig Willis—0413 339 007 

craig@willarnconstructions.com.au 

www.willarnconstructions.com.au 

Café Brewsters 81-83 Main St Garfield 

0407 151202 

Café Granite Café 36A Railway Ave Tynong 

56162931 

Carpet care  Sterling Carpet Care 0409 010 106 

sterlingcc@bigpond.com.au 

Garfield 

Dental clinic Bunyip Dental Clinic 7 Main St, Bunyip 

(03) 56295676 

0415 207212 

DJ (Mobile) Progressive Entertainment Colin—0414 579 662 

progressive_dj@hotmail.com 

www.progressiveentertainment.com.au 

Dog and cat groomer Fur & Purr Pet Services Tina 0478 960 694 

Excavation Clay Excavating Dino—0402 710 740 

 

Excavation and rock supply South Eastern Digging 0414 610 349 
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Crystals and holistic products 

 

Gardening and Maintenance 
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Old Time Dance 
2nd Saturday of the month  

7.30pm till 11:00pm 
Nar Nar Goon North Hall 

(Cnr Dore & Bessie Creek Road) 
 

$10.00 admission (includes supper) 

Music by Lloyd Poole 
 

All Welcome! 
Enquiries  

Phone Kaye 0407 343 754 

 Do you like taking photos?  
Need to learn more about your camera? 
Would you like to meet with other snap 

happy people?  
The Pakenham Camera Club  

meets on the 4th Wednesday monthly at 
Meadowvale Retirement Village, 
12 – 26 Eagle Drive, Pakenham.  

7.30pm 
For more information email 

pakenhamcameraclub@hotmail.com  

 

Mobile Library and Internet Access 
 
 

The Mobile Library visits Tynong every 
Monday at the Tynong Hall car park at 18 

Railway Ave, Tynong from 3:30pm to 
5:30pm. Membership is free! 

 

Free Internet access is available at all libraries in 
Cardinia Shire including Emerald, Pakenham and the 
Mobile Library service. Many neighbourhood houses 

and community centres across Cardinia Shire also 
provide public Internet access, which is funded through 

a state government program. For your nearest 
neighbourhood house, contact Council on 1300 787 624. 

Cannibal Creek Landcare 
Group 

 

The Cannibal Creek Land Care Group meets 
every 3rd Sunday of the month from 9.30am – 

12.30pm at various properties.  
 

For more information contact Secretary Pam 
Cunningham on0407876935 or  email: 

cannibalcreeklandcare@gmail.com. 

Cardinia Residents 
and Ratepayers Association 

 

Address: GPO Box 161, Officer 3809.  
Email: crra@gmail.com  Website: www.crra.org.au   

Phone Gloria O’Connor on 0414 270 564  
or 03 5942 7739. 

Celebrating a Milestone 
 

If you or a family member is celebrating a milestone 
birthday or anniversary, Russell Broadbent can arrange 

congratulatory messages from the Prime Minister, 
Governor General and/or the Queen. Simply contact his 

office on 1300 132 581, Fax 03 5623 2509.   
Website: www.russellbroadbent.com.au 

BUNYIP SLIMMERS CLUB 
Want to lose weight, become a lot  
healthier and make new friends?  

Come along to the Bunyip Slimmers' Club.  We are a 
very friendly, happy group and welcome your 

company. 
You don’t have to live in Bunyip to join.     

We meet every Friday 9.30am at the Uniting Church, 
Cnr. Nash Road & Flett Street, Bunyip.  

We wont be meeting on the Wednesdays 
immediately after Easter.  

Ring Maree McRae on 0468 411 144 for further 
information or you are welcome to just turn up.  

Cost only $3.00 per week. 

Community Notes 

 

mailto:cannibalcreeklandcare@gmail.com
http://www.russellbroadbent.com.au
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CEC Community Nursery 
The CEC Community Nursery is a voluntary nursery growing 

indigenous plants for the Westernport Catchment.  
We are open on Fridays from 9am-12pm 

You can find us at 62 Cameron Way, Pakenham, 3810 

 
 Enquires contact Adele on 0417 373 690 or email: 

nursery@cecinc.net.au.  
Website: www.cecinc.net.au  

Facebook: www.facebook.com/
CECCardiniaEnvironmentCoalition 

Pakenham Multiple  
Sclerosis Support Group 

 

The Pakenham Multiple Sclerosis Support Group meets 
on the 2nd Wednesday of the month. For more information 

on the venue and time, please visit our Facebook page.  
 

Tynong Tennis Club  
 

The Tynong Tennis Club is located at the Tynong 
Recreation Reserve on Park Road, Tynong, and is 
home to six porous courts.  Currently the Tynong 

Tennis Club offers Junior Tennis, Night Tennis and 
45s and Over Tennis. 

For all enquiries please contact Phil Harrison on  
0419 389 346,  

or email: mor2life@bigpond.net.au      

 
Tennis Racquets Available For Use At 

Practice. 
 
 

Tynong Hall Committee 
 

To hire the Tynong Hall please contact 
Denise Davidson on 0415 552 539  

Tynong North Friday Group 
 

We are a fun and friendly group of people who come 
together to have a chat and enjoy some amazing 

planned activities and outings. We meet every Friday 
from 10am (except Good Friday) at the Tynong 

North Hall. 
 

For more information contact 
Kaye Howells on 0435585964  

Community Notes 

Bunyip—Garfield Probus 
Meetings First Tuesday Monthly  @  

Garfield Football Reserve Hall 
 

New Members always welcome! 
 

Contact Marie 0468411144  

mailto:nursery@cecinc.net.au
http://www.cecinc.net.au/%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
http://www.facebook.com/CECCardiniaEnvironmentCoalition
http://www.facebook.com/CECCardiniaEnvironmentCoalition
mailto:mor2life@bigpond.com
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Emergency Service Contacts: 

   Ambulance / Police / Fire    000 

   SES       13 25 00 
 
Defibrillators (Call 000 first): 

   Defibrillators are located in the following  

   places for use prior to ambulance arriving.  

   In case of an emergency call 000 first.  

 

   Tynong Fire Station (2) 

         0448 033 498 

         0412 431 684 

         0409 133 226 

   St Thomas Aquinas College (1)  

         03 5629 2500 

   Tynong Post Office (1) 

         03 5629 2488 

   Tennis Club Recreation Reserve (1) 

 

New defibrillator—kindly donated by Pakenham Baptist 

Church: 

Mill Valley Ranch (wall of Court House office building) 

(1)  (Let office know when it has been used so it can 

have the pads replaced) 
 
Other Contacts: 

   Bunyip Chemist    03 5629 5407 

   Bunyip and District Community Bank 

         03 56 296 091 

   Bunyip Doctors    03 5629 5111 

   Bunyip Police    03 5629 5205 

   Email: bunyip-uni-oic@police.vic.gov.au 

   Non urgent Police contact 13 14 44 

 

   Council 24/7    1300 787 624 

   Councillor Alanna Pomeroy 

 Phone: 0436 353 194 

 Email: alanna.pomeroy@cardinia.vic.gov.au  

    

   Garfield Chemist   03 5629 2408 

    

   Maternal Child Nurse Hotline 24/7 13 22 29 

   Minister St John’s Anglican Church 0400 687 771 

   Nurse On Call 24/7    1300 606 024 

   Priory Corpus Christi Church 03 5629 1045 

   Poisons 24/7     13 11 26 

   Reptile Removal:  

   Geoff Lockwood    0428 352 203 

  

   St Thomas Aquinas College  03 5629 2500 

   Tynong Post Office   03 5629 2488 

   Vic Roads 24/7     13 11 70 

   V-Line Faults 24/7    1800 013 007 

   Warragul Hospital   03 5629 0611 

Community Contacts 
7 Main Street Bunyip 

Call: 5629 5676/0401 710 990  

 

• Check up / Clean /Fillings 

• Tooth extractions 

• Dentures 

• Crown and Bridge 

• Root Canal Treatment 

• Dental Implants 

• Braces/Invisalign 

• Advanced tooth whitening system on the chair or home kit 

• Bulk Billing for services under the Children Dental Benefit Schedule 

2-18 years old. (Up to $1,000 every 2 years)  

tel:0436353194
mailto:alanna.pomeroy@cardinia.vic.gov.au
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Rainfall Data for Tynong 
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About: 

The Tynong Tabloid is a FREE community newsletter  

published monthly by the Tynong Progress Association  

that aims to bring local news and stories to our community 

and surrounding areas.  

Therefore it is important to note that the content and 

opinions expressed within the Tynong Tabloid are those 

of the authors and/or represented organisations and 

are not necessarily shared by the Tynong Progress  

Association or the editor of this publication.  

Every effort is made to provide accurate and complete  

Information in the Tynong Tabloid, however there are no 

 claims, promises or guarantees about the accuracy, 

completeness, or adequacy of the contents of the 

Tabloid and expressly disclaims liability for errors and  

omissions in the contents of this publication. In addition,  

all advertising material included in the Tabloid is not an  

endorsement of any service or product. 

 

Submissions: 

Contributions, such as editorials, emojis, not for profit club  

and organisation news, ideas and feedback for the  

Tynong Tabloid are most welcome and can be emailed to 

tyntabloid@hotmail.com by 5:00pm on the 25th 

each month. Only items received by the above deadline  

will be included in the Tynong Tabloid at the Editor’s discretion. 

Distribution: 

 

The Tynong Tabloid is generally mailed to Tynong residents  

during the first week of each month. You can subscribe to  

a coloured e-version of the Tynong Tabloid by emailing 

tyntabloid@hotmail.com, or download a copy from our  

website (http://tynongprogressassoc.wix.com/tynongtabloid ). 

The online versions are generally available by 

the 1st of every month. 

Approximately 450 hard copies are distributed each month  

throughout the district and can be collected from the following  

locations: 

• Tynong Post Office 

• Garfield Post Office 

• St Thomas Aquinas College, Country Style Meats, Garfield 

• Bendigo Bank, Bunyip 

• Bunyip IGA 

• Posh Shop Nar Nar Goon 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertising: 

If you wish to advertise in the Tynong Tabloid please email  

tyntabloid@hotmail.com with your advert in one of the following  

formats: jpeg, .pdf, .doc, .pages, .png. 

You will also need to indicate the size you wish your advert 

to be displayed at, and detail whether you are advertising  

annually for 11 editions, or monthly. 

We will email you an invoice that is required to be paid by the 

submission deadline of the 25th of each month before your 

advert can be published in the Tynong Tabloid. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note: 

•  All advertising material, community notices and community 
 contacts are the responsibility of the provider. Please ensure 
 your adverts and notices are correct and up to date. 

•  Advertising for local not for profit organisations, community  
 groups and clubs are free as long as there are no ongoing fees 
 or charges listed for the general public in your advert. 

•  Ongoing community notices are free but must be kept to  

 business card or logo size where possible. 

Tynong Tabloid Administration 

Description Size (W x H) Cost 

Logo 9.7cm x 3.25cm Available for  

ongoing  

community notices 

or sponsors  

Business Card 9.5cm x 6.5cm $10 

1/4 A4 page 

(vertical) 

9.5cm x 13cm $15 

1/4 A4 page 

(horizontal) 

19cm x 6.5cm $15 

1/2 A4 page 

(vertical) 

9.5cm x 26cm $30 

1/2 A4 page 

(horizontal) 

19cm x 13cm $30 

Full A4 page 19cm x 26cm $50 
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